CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
February 25, 2009

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Nordquist, Siders, Steinle, Pohl, Smith, Thorpe

Guests:  D.L. Richardson, Dennis Dunleavy

The meeting began at 3:11 p.m.  The minutes from the February 18 meeting were accepted.

CCJ course
The proposed CCJ 302 course will be renumbered as CCJ 298.  Siders/Acklin moved to approve the course; the motion passed 4Y/0N/0A.

Communication (including Convergent Media)
Richardson and Dunleavy provided background on the concept of Convergent Media.  It includes journalism, video production, and other media arts.  Dunleavy said huge changes are occurring in journalism, and SOU is behind some other schools in adapting to the changes.  Convergent media will be an integrated curriculum.  Courses with the CM prefix would attract students.  [Nordquist arrived.] Dunleavy said web editing is one of the number one jobs today.  Richardson added that when recruiting students, they already know what convergent media is; journalists now need to be able to write, photograph, and place things on the web.

The committee discussed whether it was good to add a new prefix of CM (for Convergent Media).  Pros and cons of having several prefixes in the communication department were discussed.  The CM prefix was proposed to show the distinction between these courses and other COMM, JRN, and VP courses.  

The current Journalism concentration (within the Communication degree) would be changed to Convergent Media, and it would have emphases in News-Editorial, Photojournalism, and Video Production.  The current Media Arts concentration would be discontinued, with some content absorbed into the new Convergent Media concentration.  

Carney/Siders moved to approve new course CM 322; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  Cedar Face/Carney moved to approve new course CM 363; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  Carney/Acklin moved to approve all other curricular changes for Communication; the motion passed 5Y/0N/0A.  (Guests departed.)

BA 416/516 and BA 417/517 

Prerequisites have been added to the proposals for these new courses, and more information provided.  Both BA 416/516 and BA 417/517 were approved.

Economics
One new course, EC 345, is proposed.  Following discussion, Carney/Ackin moved to approve EC 345 and all other curricular changes for Economics; approved unanimously.

English and Writing
Several new courses are proposed.  WR 230, WR 460, WR 455, WR 401.  Following review and discussion, all were approved unanimously.  The other curricular changes for English and Writing were discussed.  There were some questions about the cross-listing of ENG 201, 202 with the TA prefix, and general discussion about the proliferation of cross-listed courses.  The changes were approved 4Y/0N/1A (Nordquist).  
Thorpe was asked to revise the New Course Proposal form, to add rationale for proposing a cross-listed course.

The meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m.
